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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAMTOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY JANUARY 4TH 2011 FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE 
AT 7PM COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM
Present: the Mayor Councillor Keith Wright ( in the Chair) Councillors E.Silverwood, J.E.Cameron, P.A.Hodgson, Dr. B Mitchell, E.Oldfield

1. Apologies for absence: Councillors Mrs. Oades, P.Hardy, R.Green

2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct  Act 2007 part two ( Members Interests)  and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interest should be declared: none received

3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt Niamh O’Donoghue reported on criminal activity in the town for the past month which again showed a downturn on 2009 with only minor offences reported. Christmas and New Year passed without incident. The P.C.S.O’s have a 2 year extension to their contracts however there will be a reduction in overall Police numbers. P.C.Bev Davies Community Beat Manager is on compassionate leave for some 2 months and P.C Dawn Connelly Pearch (currently Wrea Green) will offer some coverage. The temporary office and contact details has been well circulate to press and public. There has been an ongoing monitoring of parking violations in the town with tickets issued to offenders on zig zag’s and double yellow lines. Members requested Poundstrecher is visited re forecourt un loading and the official loading bay utilized to prevent any further hazard to public and traffic.
Council asked for their thoughts and prayers to be passed to P.C.Bev Davies.

4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on January 4th 2011:Approved

5. Approval of the minutes of Council held on December 6th 2010: Approved.

6. Matters arising from those minutes: none recorded

7. Mayor’s announcements and correspondence: The Mayor reported on various functions attended in the past month including 3 at Kirkham grammar School. The Mayor reported on a contact with 2 new rail link franchise who are seeking to operate a London to Blackpool service with stops at Kirkham. The Mayor has responded in the affirmative as this would be beneficial to the town.
8. Town Clerk announcements and correspondence: the clerk reported on a meeting with Andy Ashcroft of LCC Highways which has enabled working with HMP Kirkham on winter weather provision to be formalized. HMP Kirkham to take the town centre pavement clearance to assist the public and their own rehabilitation aims and ensure the town its residents and business can operate in adverse conditions. A grit bin has been provided at the Community Centre by FBC – this has been padlocked to prevent theft. Regular updates are now provided by LCC and these will be emailed to all Members. A letter from FBC again raising the issue of Council chamber usage has been received. Noted the clerk to respond that no change to the present conditions will be acceptable. The clerk reported in the reduction of the Fylde Villages bus service. Noted The clerk reported on the next District Parish Liaison meeting to discuss the Parks and Open Space transfer. Noted Cllr Silverwood to attend.
9. Parks and open spaces: FBC have received the list of questions drawn from the documents provided answers to which are required before any decisions can be made. FBC have also requested attending the next meeting on Feb 1st. Members were in agreement that only if all answers are received well in advance of that meeting could there be  meaningful dialogue to forward the proposals

10. Rural splash up-date: No reports

11. KWBG update: Cllr. Silverwood reported that the 2nd Christmas market was a ‘white out’ although some 5 stalls, Blackpool Brass Band, the St. Michaels Choir, a Hog roast and mulled wine ensured those who braved the elements had a traditional celebration. The chalets are being altered to improve trading conditions for users and customers and an additional chalet purchased.  The next market is on February 5th
12. Planning applications: 

a. 10/0611 Cooper House Farm Freckleton Road Kirkham: no objections

b. 10/0510 12 Foxwood Drive – appeal: no change to  original KTC response

13. Staffing: the clerk reported this is ongoing with the Honorary Solicitor

14. Financial report: 

a. The clerk circulated the monthly report: approved.

b. Precept: once again the difficulties in setting the precept in light of the Parks and Open Spaces proposal were reported.

c. Budget proposals 2011/2012: The estimated and actual costs 2010/2011 were discussed with estimates for 2011/2012 being prepared. The clerk to report back to the next meeting.
15. Highways – winter weather provision: as reported in item 8. Members reported on extra grit boxes in key areas provided by FBC and LCC. Members also recorded their thanks to LCC, FBC and HMP Kirkham for their efforts in keeping the town open. The clerk to report on egress and ingress at the Bell and Bottle, signage to support the single yellow lines at the end of Church Street and FBC to be notified on the need to repaint directional arrows on the Mill Street car park. Noted
16. Licensing: The clerk reported that Harvey’s Fast Food takeaway has not been granted an extension following representation from the Police and KTC.

17. Date and time of next meeting:  the next meeting of Council will take place on Tuesday February 1st 2011 following Leisure Committee at 7pm. 
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